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 Dear Regional Minister,

Your Region is scheduled for a pastoral and fraternal visitation in the upcoming year. This packet is sent to you so that together with your council you may address the information needed and then send that information to the visitors in plenty of time for the visitors to study them.  To help make the visitation of your regional fraternity the graced time it is meant to be, the enclosed information is offered in the spirit of service. In this packet you will find:

· “Pre-Visitation questionnaire”: Please make enough copies for each of the members of the regional executive council to complete, plus one copy to be completed as a collaborative effort.   Remember that the questionnaire is to be returned to the fraternal and pastoral visitor no later than two weeks before the time of the visitation.
· “Check-off Sheet for Regional Ministers in Preparation for Visitation”.

· “Suggested Schedule for the Regional Fraternity Visitation”: remember that time needs to be scheduled for the visitors to meet with the executive council, to gather with the local ministers, and to dialogue with the whole group.

· “Guidelines for the Fraternal and Pastoral Visitation of the Regional Fraternity”:  developed by collaborative effort of Conference of Spiritual Assistants and the National Fraternity to help insure a productive visitation.

· Also attached for your information are: “Guidelines for Visitation”, taken from the “Handbook for Spiritual Assistance to the Secular Franciscan Order”, p.369-377, and “Fraternal and Pastoral Visit in the GC and NS”.

If your region has guidelines that differ from those procedures, if there is a time problem or if by tradition there is some difference, please make that known to the National Minister assigned fraternal visitor and the pastoral visitor in time for the proper adjustments to be made.

If we can be of further service to you for the visitation, please let us know. As always, we pray for the presence of the Spirit at these important visitations.  God bless you!

Your sister in Christ and Francis,

Joan Geiger, OFS - National Councilor (Election/Visitation Schedule Coordinator)
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